

BEARWOOD Primary and Nursery School

Headteacher Mrs Laura Bennett Deputy Headteacher Mrs Sally Wall Bearwood Primary and Nursery School Barons Road Bearwood Bournemouth BH11 9UN

Phone: 01202 590703 Fax: 01202 590703

email: school@bearwood.poole.sch.uk Web: www.bearwood.poole.sch.uk

Learning, Enjoying & Succeeding Together

4th January 2021

Dear Parents and Carers.

Remote Learning - Years 1 to 6

We will provide online remote learning for all pupils, apart from critical worker and vulnerable children, from Tuesday 5th January until further notice. This will consist of remote learning at home using different platforms as before, for example Purple Mash and See-Saw where tasks may be set. Each class will have at least 3 hours a day 'live' teaching, where the class teacher will be delivering new learning each day and will follow the curriculum as if the pupils were in school. Zoom links will be sent today by 3pm via Marvellous Me for the morning, afternoon and story time which are to be used each day. Please ensure that your zoom account shows your child's name so that the teacher is able to admit the pupil safely in line with the safeguarding guidelines. The timetable is as follows:

Time	Session
9.15	Registration/First thing task
9.30 - 10.30	Lesson 1
11.00 - 12.00	Lesson 2
1.00 - 2.15	Lesson 3
2.45 - 3.15	Story time with Mrs Bennett/Mrs Wall

Please ensure that for live lessons your child has paper and a pencil/pen available.

Guidance for using Online Remote Learning

Before accessing online remote learning, please read through the following carefully and ensure your child is clear of the expectations of their behaviour when using online learning platforms:

- It is important to consider that your teacher and other members of staff regularly monitor online learning platforms and therefore, any file or message shared can be easily seen and checked.
- When sending messages or files, please remember that it is an educational tool and that what you send must be related to the topic.
- Please remember you will only be able to send messages to the whole class and teacher so please consider that everyone will be able to view them.
- Please remember to take care in your work and although completed on a computer, you are still including the correct grammar and taking care in your spelling.

















- Make sure you are in a quiet area if possible and an adult is with you or aware that you are online.
- Please remember that your class mates and teachers can see you so please make sure you dress appropriately.
- Please follow your teachers' instructions and speak in turn to limit any distractions.
- Make sure you do not give your email or password out to anyone and inform your parent/carer if anyone asks you for it.
- If you are contacted by anyone you are unfamiliar with through any online learning platform, please do not respond and inform your parent/carer and also the school.
- Please remember that although you may not be accessing learning in the class environment you are still being respectful to both children and adults. This refers to both speaking during meetings and messaging. Read through any messages you are going to send out loud first to avoid any misunderstandings.
- Please be aware that meetings may be recorded to allow children to view it at a later stage.

Please contact the Teacher Contact email account teacher@bearwood.poole.sch.uk if you require further support to access online learning and live lessons.

Kind regards,

Laura Bennett Headteacher















